
 

COMPENSATION FOR OCCUPATIONAL INJURIES AND DISEASES ACT,1993 

 

SUBMISSION OF THE 2024 RETURN OF EARNINGS (ROE) NOTICE TO ALL 

EMPLOYERS  

 

The Acting Director-General of the Department of Employment and Labour hereby 

notify all employers of the ROE 2024 assessments period as published in Gazette 

No.52069, Vol.716, 7 February 2025. 

The assessment period for the submission of the 2024 will open from 01 April 2025-

30 June 2025. Employers are encouraged to submit their returns on time to avoid 

penalties. 

It is the employer’s responsibility to inform the Compensation Fund of any change in 

particulars, such as when the business has ceased to exist, a change in the nature of 

the business and a change in the physical address of the business, change of email 

addresses and contact details within 7 days of such change. Please submit any 

change to: CFcallcentre@labour.gov.za. 

 

Thanking you for your understanding. 

 

Regards, 

 

 

 

 

            

            

         


